
CITY OF HOLLYWOOD 
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  Mayor and Commissioners   DATE:  October 29, 2024  
 
FROM: Douglas R. Gonzales, City Attorney  
  
SUBJECT:  Ratifying the Submission of an Application to the Florida Division of 

Emergency Management for the Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Hurricane 
Loss Mitigation Program Grant for the Fire Station 31 Wind 
Hardening Project; Authorizing the Appropriate City Officials to 
Accept the Grant in the Amount of $250,000.00 with No Required 
Matching Funds; Further Authorizing the Appropriate City Officials 
to Execute All Grant Documents and Agreements.  

________________________________________________________________ 
 
 I have reviewed the above-mentioned matter with the participating 
Department/Office(s), and the proposed general business terms and other 
significant provisions are as follows: 
  
1) Department/Division involved – Design and Construction Management  
 
2)  Type of Agreement – (*Pending*) Hurricane Loss Mitigation Program 

Grant Funding Agreement  
 
3)  Method of Procurement (RFP, bid, etc.) – n/a  
 
4)  Term of Contract: 

a) initial –  September 3, 2024 – June 30, 2025   
b) renewals (if any) – n/a  

 c) who exercises option to renew –  n/a 
 
5)  Contract Amount –$250,000.00 
 
6)  Termination Rights – (*Pending*) Hurricane Loss Mitigation Program 

Grant Funding Agreement terms 
 
7)  Indemnity/Insurance Requirements – (*Pending*) Hurricane Loss 

Mitigation Program Grant Funding Agreement terms 
 
8)  Scope of Services – Fire Station 31 Wind Hardening Project 



 
9)  Other Significant Provisions:  
 

 
 
 

 
cc:  George R. Keller, Jr. CPPT, City Manager 
 


